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Minutes of Meeting held on Thursday, November 8, 2018
at 6.30 pm in Kaimhill School

PRESENT:
Parent members:
Colleen Castillo (chair), Carol McKerron, Jenny Robertson, Katie Rose, Allana Watson
Co-opted Members:
Robbie Skinley, Arline Walker

June Rae (Clerk), Susie Webster 
	Item
	
	Action

	1. Apologies
	Nduaguba and Charity Chimah, Julie Donald, Councillor Lumsden, Alex Walker
	

	2. Approval of previous minutes
	These were proposed by Colleen and seconded by Carol.

	

	3. Finance
	The current balance is £11, 617.68, but disco money and a cheque from Asda have since been paid in, and two cheques paid to the school for the friendship benches and last year’s Cromdale donation have not yet cleared.  The recent discos went very well, and arrangements are in hand for the forthcoming Christmas Fair.  There are lots of raffle prizes and stalls and some helpers.  A letter is to go out from school to arrange a ‘Come as you Please’ Day to get donations for the chocolate and bottle tombola stalls.  A closed fund-raising page has been set up on Facebook which has more than 60 members, which is building up parental support.  A parent meeting is to be held at Inchgarth community Centre on Monday at 6.30 pm, and the school will let all parents know.  It is hoped to buy a new Santa suit and proper cash tins also.
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	4. School Update, including the car park and Hi-Vis vests items
	See attached.  Susie advised that there will be changes in the Dyslexia Service with the resignation of two members of staff.  These will be replaced and she is making a business case for more resources to support this city-wide provision.  Madeleine Evans, our maternity cover SEYP, is due to start on Monday, and we have two preferred candidate PSAs waiting for paperwork to be completed.  Debbie Dingwall, Dyslexia Outreach/Support for Learning Teacher, is upskilling our PSAs, and every child is discussed individually three or four times a year at tracking meetings to identify need.  Arline commented that she uses the Five Minute Box for ten minutes a day with some children, and the progress is fantastic.  Arline went on to mention that she is organising a technician to come out and fix the school bikes so that Bikeability can go ahead.  She will get a quote and wondered if the Parent Council might be willing to help cover the cost of the repairs and possibly new helmets.  This was tentatively agreed.
We have requested new signs for our turning circle, which will make it clearer that cars should not be left here.  RGU has also been in touch to advise they are aware of the problem of their students using our car park, and are going to put up warning signs for us in the next couple of weeks. 
Susie apologised for not progressing the wearing of Hi-Vis vests by pupils out on trips more quickly.  Julie had kindly done an audit of what we have some time ago, and this matter will be referred to the pupil Health Group.
Susie went on to advise that for the first time in her tenure, we are projected to be overspent at the financial year end, despite no high cost items being bought.  The teachers are currently making use of three costly online subscriptions, namely Twinkl (worksheets etc), Charanga (music) and Big Maths Online.  These are all very helpful but will cost approximately £2065 to renew.  Susie asked whether the Parent Council might be willing to make a donation towards these as it was doubtful whether we could pay for them all in the current climate.  This was agreed.
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	7. Training
	Colleen advised that she was trying to organise Parent Council training through Donna Cuthill.  Donna is willing to come out in an evening, so a suitable date will be arranged.  School can book a let if necessary.
	CC

	8. Items for next agenda
	None
	

	9. Correspond-

ence
	Good Practice Guide Parent Council literature was shared out.
The date of the next meeting is January 21, 2019.
	


